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Minutes of the Meeting held at Earls Barton Youth Club, Harrowick Lane on Monday 8 December 2014  

Present: Cllrs M Cahill (Chair), I Abbott, G Blackwell, J Bond, B Chapman, S Glover, M Higham, R Page, R Paintin, C Wells.

196/14 Cllr Steve Glover 
Cllr Glover was formally welcomed to the Parish Council and signed the Acceptance of Office

197/14 Public Speaking Time
Members of the public attended to speak about the Bowbridge planning appeal and traffic movement and the parade on Remembrance Sunday.

198/14 Apologies for Absence
Apologies for absence were authorised for Cllrs Gough and Morrall, Borough Council business and for Cllr Perkins. 

199/14 Declarations of Pecuniary Interest
Cllr Abbott declared a personal interest in agenda item 207/14.  

200/14 Approval of Minutes of the Meeting of 10 November 2014 
It was resolved to adopt the minutes as a correct record.

201/14 Parish Council Committees
It was resolved that Cllr Glover joins the Events, Grounds Maintenance and Youth Affairs Committees.

202/14 Accounts
It was resolved to pay the following accounts:
	Chq no
	Payee
	Details 
	£

	3901
	St John Ambulance
	First Aid Provision for Firework Display
	  150.00

	3902
	A Jolley
	Grave Levelling – EB Cemetery
	  675.00

	3903
	Country Garden & Ground Care
	Grounds Maintenance – Pocket Park
	  370.84

	3904
	Country Garden & Ground Care
	Grounds Maintenance – War Memorial Garden
	  195.00

	3905
	All Saints Church
	Church Lighting (Section 137)
	  213.91

	3906
	EB Churches Together
	Grant – Carols on the Square (Section 137)
	  250.00

	3907
	T A Greenham 
	VAS Maintenance
	    65.00

	3908
	All Saints Church
	Church Lighting (Section 137)
	    97.03

	3909
	Anglian Water 
	Pioneer Sports Field 
	    29.32

	3910
	Anglian Water
	Allotment
	    14.14

	3911
	Clerk
	Salary/Expenses
	1537.96

	3912
	Senior Youth Club Leader 
	Salary
	  119.58

	3913
	Senior Assist Y/Club Leader
	Salary
	    95.26

	3914
	Inland Revenue
	Tax/NI
	  537.97

	Sport Fund
	Hewitsons 
	Legal Advice – EBPC
	  461.76

	Sport Fund
	Hewitsons
	Legal Advice – EBSA
	  676.20

	INCOME
	FIREWORK DISPLAY
	MONEY RAISED THROUGH EVENT
	1400.00

	INCOME
	VIRIDOR
	GRANT FOR BINS IN POCKET PARK
	1288.80




203/14 Planning
(a) Planning Applications Received:
WP/14/00752/FUL – change of use/conversion of workshop to 2no one bedroom apartments to include raising of roofline – 34c The Square – Mr A Chandler
WP/14/00767/FUL – erection of single storey rear to side extension – 135 Station Rd – Mr & Mrs B Stone.
It was resolved to object and request a site viewing on application WP/14/00752/FUL based on highway and parking issues.  No comments were required on the other application received.

204/14 Finance & Projects
(a) Confirm meeting date for Grounds Maintenance Committee – it was agreed to hold the meeting at 6pm on 9 January 2015.
(b) Confirm meeting date for Finance Committee – it was agreed to hold the meeting at 6.30pm on 9 January 2015.
(c) Confirm meeting date for Strategic Planning Committee – it was agreed to hold the meeting at 7.45pm on 9 January 2015.

205/14 Police/Community Safety
(a) Crime Figures and Report – PCSO Mike Bowes to advise that 18 crimes were reported in November.  PCSO confirmed that operations are in place to tackle the rise in burglaries across the rural sector.  In terms of visible policing, there has been a reduction in the number of PCSOs to 4 across the sector.  It was resolved that a letter be sent to the Police and Crime Commissioner extending an invitation to attend a Parish Council meeting and a letter be sent to the Chief Inspector for Wellingborough expressing concern over the increases in crime and the type of crime being recorded. 
(b) Joint Action Group – Cllr Gough attended the Joint Action Group to represent Earls Barton.
(c) Community Speedwatch – it was agreed that the Parish Council support Community Speedwatch for 2015/16 if the necessary pledges can be collected.  At present, a further 250 signatures are required.

206/14 Neighbourhood Plan
BCW advised that they are awaiting a response to some further legal advice regarding the Neighbourhood Plan.  They expect to have this back by the end of the year.  It was resolved that a letter be sent to the Chief Executive of BCW expressing concern over the delays.

207/14 Sports & Leisure Development
(a) Update – we are currently awaiting legal feedback on the land agreement.  A date for an extraordinary meeting will be set once this has been received. 
(b) Legal Fees – in order to move forward, it was agreed that the outstanding legal fees be paid.  Any further action regarding the charges will be taken once the legal work is complete.  The Solicitors have been asked to complete the work on the land agreement before the end of the year.
(c) Existing and future governance of Earls Barton Sports Club – this item was deferred to a future meeting.
(d) Lease for Pioneer Sports Field – the draft lease had been circulated and agreed.  It was resolved to give delegated powers to the Chair and Clerk to sign the lease on receipt.

208/14 Licensing in Earls Barton
A list of streets in Earls Barton where street trading is restricted will be circulated to the Parish Councillors.

209/14 Clerk and Registrar Annual Salary Review
It was resolved to approve an increase to the Clerks salary in line with the national recommendation (2.2% over two years).  A one place increment would be backdated to 1 April 2014.  It was resolved to increase the Registrar salary by 1.1% in 2014/15 and 1.1% in 2015/16, backdated to 1 April 2014.

210/14 Highways & Maintenance
(a) Request for 20mph Speed Limit – NCC advised that a review panel had considered the request but would not be approving a 20mph speed limit in the village centre. 
(b) Prohibition of vehicles over 7.5 tonnes – Hardwater Crossing – details were noted.
(c) Burst Water Mains – Anglian Water have advised that the spate of burst mains was due to maintenance work requiring the closure of the water tower in Earls Barton.   As this is now back in action, they do not envisage further problems in this scale.
(d) Highway Grant – the request for the highway grant from NCC was approved.

211/14 NCALC/SLCC/ACRE Correspondence
(a) NCALC update – held by Clerk

212/14 Borough Council of Wellingborough Correspondence
(a) Bin Storage – Campbell Square – deferred to next meeting.
(b) Brown Bin Collections – Cllr Gough has asked for a meeting with Wellingborough Norse to discuss issue.  A letter was received from Norse explaining that there was not a statutory requirement to collect garden waste and that the service is offered between March and October as this is when a greater amount of garden waste is collected.
(c) Open Spaces, Sports and Recreational Facilities: Community Survey – it was agreed that the response to the consultation request additional provision for all weather sports pitches and cycle paths.  It was agreed that Cllr Glover look into the viability of providing an all weather sports pitch as part of The Grange development.

213/14 Northamptonshire County Council Correspondence
(a) Cllr Paul Bell, County Councillor – report – Cllr Bell sent his apologies.  No report received.
(b) Schools Admissions Arrangements for September 2016 (oversubscription criteria and published admission numbers) – it was felt that the current criteria for the village schools is adequate so no response to the consultation was required.

214/14 Any Other Correspondence (information only)
(a) Chris Heaton-Harris MP – Westminster Report – held by Clerk
(b) EB Youth Club – Thank you letter for donation- noted
(c) Evergreens – Thank you letter for grant – noted.
(d) Victim Support – Thank you letter for grant – noted.

Date of Next Meeting
Monday 12 January 2015 – 7.15pm

It should be noted that these minutes are subject to the approval of Earls Barton Parish Council 

Rosemary Smart – Clerk to the Council 
01604 812850	theclerk@earlsbarton.gov.uk	www.earlsbarton.gov.uk
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